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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	425


	Bill #:
	HB 229 SCS


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Public employees


	Sponsor:
	Representative Mike Cherry


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	City commissions and fiscal courts


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 229 SCS makes various amendments relating to public employees:  (1) amend KRS 18A.205 to provide that a retiree who has been reemployed in a full-time position within state government on or after September 1, 2008, shall be eligible for life insurance benefits; (2) amend KRS 61.510 and 78.510 to provide that the retirement system shall add one or more fiscal years to the final compensation calculation for employees participating in the Kentucky Employees Retirement System or the County Employees Retirement System (CERS) on or after September 1, 2008, if the member does not have five complete fiscal years of service upon retirement; and (3) amend KRS 78.530 to waive the requirement that an agency who participates in the CERS must also participate in the state health care insurance program if the agency was established by a merger or interlocal agreement on or before April 9, 2002 and all parties to the merger or agreement participated in the CERS prior to 2002.        

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
HB 229 SCS is anticipated to have no fiscal impact on local governments with one exception which relates to the waiver for certain CERS participating agencies from the requirement to purchase state health insurance.  While there may be more local government agencies affected by HB 229 SCS, particularly in the future, the only local government agency identified that would be affected immediately is the Highland Heights Southgate Police Authority in Northern Kentucky.  The Authority was formed several years ago as the result of an interlocal agreement between the cities of Highland Heights and Southgate.  While the 2002 General Assembly passed legislation (codified at KRS 78.530) that required agencies participating in CERS to also participate in the state health insurance program, both Highland Heights and Southgate were exempted from the requirement as were all agencies participating in CERS prior to the effective date of the 2002 legislation.  However, when the two agencies merged as part of an interlocal agreement, they lost their exemption status.  HB 229 SCS would permit them to once again opt out of the state health insurance plan.  

The Police Chief for the Highland Heights Southgate Police Authority estimates that the Authority will save approximately $40,000 annually if they are allowed to purchase health insurance outside the state plan.  

The Kentucky Retirement Systems, administrator of CERS, has reviewed the waiver provisions as well as the other provisions of HB 229 SCS and has determined that the provisions will not affect the actuarial liability of CERS and will therefore have no impact on local employer contributions to CERS. 
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